

The Honorable Gretchen Whitmer Governor George W. Romney Building Lansing, MI 48933

The Honorable Mike Shirkey Senate Majority Leader S-102 Capitol Building Lansing, MI 48933

The Honorable Jim Ananich Senate Minority Leader S-105 Capitol Building Lansing, MI 48933

The Honorable Tom Barrett Chairman, Senate Transportation Committee 201 Townsend St., Suite 3200 Lansing, MI 48933

The Honorable Wayne Schmidt Chairman, Senate Transportation Appropriations Sub-committee S-8 Capitol Building Lansing, MI 48933

December 21, 2022

The Honorable Jason Wentworth Speaker, Michigan House of Representatives 164 Capitol Building Lansing, MI 48933

The Honorable Donna Lasinski House Minority Leader 167 Capitol Building Lansing, MI 48933

The Honorable Jack O'Malley Chairman, House Transportation Committee 375 Capitol Building Lansing, MI 48933

The Honorable Scott VanSingel Chairman, House Transportation Appropriations Sub-committee S-1289 Anderson House Office Building Lansing, MI 48933

Dear Governor, Senators & Representatives,

Pursuant to Public Act 140 of 2020 and Public Act 73 of 2022, the Michigan Department of Transportation hired HNTB Michigan, Inc. to conduct a feasibility study and strategic implementation plan on tolling highways in Michigan. A separate email will be sent to you from a secure file transfer system with instructions to download the feasibility analysis and strategic implementation plan as required by those respective acts.

Please contact me or the Michigan Department of Transportation with any questions.

Eric M. Morris, PE

Vice President

HNTB Michigan, Inc.